
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Worship Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome & Announcements 

Meditation Music 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship NAH 22 (verse 1) 
“Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Invocation Dave Burgess 

Hymn of Praise NAH 729 
“Face to Face with Christ My Saviour” 

Tithes and Offerings Dave Burgess 

Family Prayer Pastor Lolly 

Scripture Reading Daniel Guenin 
Genesis 1:26, 27 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 
“Once, Twice, Three Times a Lady” 

Ordinance of Humility 

Children’s Praise Time Charlotte Fidelia 

Hymn of Commitment SOF 120 
 “The Servant King” 

The Lord’s Supper 
‘Do this in remembrance of Me’ 

Good Samaritan Offering 

Closing Hymn SDAH 337 
“Redeemed, How I Love to Proclaim It” 

Benediction 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:16pm       Next Friday: 4:25pm (Watford) 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

…do this in remembrance of Me. 

Luke 22:19 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Thespina Papaioannou & Ruby Kansere 

Opening Hymn Andrew Moyo 
NAH 315 “Be with Us Gracious Lord, Today” 

Opening Prayer Mateo & Naomi Turturica 

Mission Spotlight Aarinola, Fikayo, Najua & TJ 

Special Item Recitation of Luke 11 (NKJV) 

Lesson Study 
“Among the Lampstands” 

Memory Text - Revelations 1:9 - 2:7 

Mission Offering Benita Chigbu 

Dedicatory Prayer for PBE Teams 

Closing Hymn Joshua Ntata 
NAH 498 “I Will Go in the Strength of the Lord” 

Closing Prayer Bradley Lusinga 

 
 
 

Announcements 

2018 Expense Reimbursements If you need to be 
reimbursed for expenses related to 2018, please submit 
your expense claims by 19th January at the latest. You 
can hand it in to one of the members of the treasury team 
or send it by email to treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Xerox copier / printer Users. Starting in January the printer 
on the north landing will ask for an identification code (ID) 
before it can print. You can use the ID code displayed on 
the printer until the end of January. After that the 
department heads will have their own ID codes. Do not 
log in, just enter the code when asked. Please send any 
comments to xerox@pwalton.uk (on behalf of the church 
Treasury department). 

 

 

Membership Database Information If you have not 
informed the Church Clerk of a change of address, email 
address or telephone number, please do so as soon as 
possible to ensure the accuracy of the Church and 
Conference membership database. Contact Pat Swan: 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com 

Blue Badges Please remember to notify Joy, 01923 
461044, if you have a blue badge and have not yet done 
so, so that we can ensure a welcome for all disabled 
members by providing accessible parking. 

Quiet bags Please help us keep this great resource for 
visitors going by tidying and replacing the bags after the 
service. Donations of money to restock them, donations 
of supplies (specifically A4/5 plain or lined paper, Bible or 
nature sticker books, origami paper and patterns), and 
donations of time in the week to sort them out would all 
be very welcome. 

Adventurer & Pathfinder Club Enrolment for 2019 is now 
open! Please contact Paula for your registration forms. 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive food such 
as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta 
and pasta sauce. We are also in need of pillows and 
duvets. 

 Diary 

Angel Voices (children’s choir) will restart rehearsals 
TODAY after the main service, in the Kindergarten room. 
New members are very welcome. 

Women in Prayer TODAY. All ladies are welcome to join 
with us to pray. A light lunch will be served. 

Singing Group TODAY at 3.30pm and 4pm will be singing 
at Riverside Court, Coln House and Gade House, WD18 
6TR. 

New Year’s Concert 2019 TODAY at 7.30pm. We all invite 
you, your friends and neighbours to start the new year 
with God’s blessings. Come along to sing with 
Stanborough College of Music, and we look forward to 
seeing you then! 

 

 

 

Senior Club will meet this coming Monday 14th January 
from 2pm to 4pm. We start the New Year with an 
illustrated talk given by our guest speaker Janet Golding. 
Her subject is ‘Fame & Fortune’ in which we will hear of 
celebrities old and new connected to the Watford area. 
Please come along and give your support. 

Choir Practice is on a break for a few weeks. Please 
contact Beatrice if you need more information. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group from 10.30am to 11.30am in 
the Maple Room. Studying the Gospel of John. All are 
welcome. 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the 
Sanctuary. All are welcome. 

Soup Run on Friday 18th January will be led by the Youth 
Department. The leader is Rachel Lunan and the driver is 
Brian Davison. If you would like to get involved by making 
the sandwiches, driving the minibus or going on the run 
please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We 
URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Adventurer & Pathfinder Club Parental meeting on 
Sunday 20th January at 10am. 

Instrumental Children’s Concert on Saturday 26th January 
from 4pm to 6pm. This event will be in aid of the Summer 
Camp project for children in need in Romania. Food and 
refreshments available at the end. Donations welcome. 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 27th January at 3pm followed 
by tea and cakes. This first teatime concert of 2019 is by 
three musicians on violin, flute and guitar. Music includes 
Handel, Kreisler and Piazzola. Free entrance – an offering 
for the church refurbishment will be collected. We hope 
to see you then. 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 2nd February. Please book 
using the envelopes at the desk and place in the offering 
plates or email Fiona at fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by 
Tuesday 29th January. 

Flower Arranging for Beginners The first of four classes will 
take place on Sunday 10th February from 2pm to 4pm. 
The following classes will be on 17th February, 3rd March 
and 10th March. If you are interested, please see Audrey 
Balderstone for details. 

The Experience next meeting on Tuesday 12th February. 


